Carol Barone
“

From; Beth Bruschini <bbruschini@aol.com>

Sent: Thursday, October 19, 2017 1:01 PM

To: Carol Barone

Subject: objection to MacDonnell Heights Town Center project

To Whom It May Concern;

My name is Daniel Ortega and | reside at 949 Dutchess Turnpike in Poughkeepsie with my wife and 4 young sons. | have
worked very hard to create a safe and comfortable home for my family. As our area becomes more populated Rt 44 has
become very congested and sometimes hazardous when pulling in and out of my driveway. | can only imagine how much
worse this would become if this project is completed. From what | understand my home will be directly in front of this
project and many construction vehicles will be driving directly along side my residence, as well. This alarms me as | have
two disabled children whose ability to be safely outside will be directly impacted. This project would negatively impact our
lives as well as the resale value of my home. For these reasons | would like to voice my objection to this project.

Sincerely,
Daniel Ortega



